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Dear Board,

It’s hard to believe it has been a month since we met. The time has flown.

Probably one of my most surprising pandemic learnings for ministry is commitment to shared learning. Since March (and for one group, since last fall), we’ve been engaging in groups to spiritually deepen, to work on ending racism, and to learn more about our UU principles. Repeatedly, I’ve heard the question “can we continue learning and connecting this way when covid is over?” Absolutely!

It’s telling me, too, that the idea of lifespan faith formation – that those of all ages, not just the kids and youth – is taking root here. We need more opportunity to learn with and from each other.

While I love the offerings I’m currently leading, I also recognize that I alone am not enough. 

And there’s opportunity for more. You’ll soon see a multigenerational activity announced by Lee. I know there’s a few folks pondering the possibility of an online auction. Maybe for Music at Lily Pads to even offer some online culture.
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So, I encourage us, again, what might you offer as we remain covid-bound this winter, online? Can you teach art, canning, knitting? Do you want to have a book club online? To share but one example, Mary Fulton recently stepped forward to fill a gap, to offer a Thanksgiving connection for those feeling especially lonely. I’m so grateful for her thoughtfulness in this regard.

We need to get each other through this winter. And you each have so much to offer, or you know a congregant who does.

And watch service next week, the 22nd. You’ll see many beloved faces of all ages. A reminder that we are a community even when we are not physically together.

As for my update, I think the engagement level in the congregation is improving. More are re-engaging, and those that are more isolated have been contacted, now, numerous times. We are doing a great job, as a community. 

With love and gratitude,
Rev. DL 
